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One hundred and eighty people 

represenƟng over 95 companies aƩended 

Composite World’s Carbon Fiber 2014 

conference in San Diego, CA.  

PresentaƟons during the two day 

conference covered a variety of topics 

including forecasts for the industry, 

challenges in producƟon, supply and 

demand updates, the future of recycling 

composite materials and more. 

“It was a lot to digest in just a short Ɵme,” 

said Jonathan Smith, ExecuƟve Director for 

the Grant County EDC. “There were over 20 

presentaƟons so it was a preƩy 

comprehensive overview of the state of the 

Carbon Fiber industry and what the future 

looks like.” 

Andreas Wüllner, Managing Director for 

SGL AutomoƟve Carbon Fibers was one of 

the presenters. He gave an overview of the 

five year process the company has gone 

through to create a completely new 

composites producƟon supply chain. One 

of the key pieces of that supply chain is the 

SGL AutomoƟve Carbon Fibers plant in 

Grant County where the feedstock for the 

texƟle composites is carbonized. 

SGL’s Grant County facility is the largest 

carbon fiber manufacturing facility in the 

world with an output capacity of 9,000 

metric tons. One esƟmate of future growth 

was that in the next five years there will be 

demand for an addiƟonal 40,000 metric 

tons of carbon fiber.  

“This is a rapidly growing industry,” Smith 

explained. “There has been double digit 

growth in producƟon for about ten years 

now. The fastest growth for the next five 

years is going to come from industrial 

applicaƟons and aerospace. We are 

posiƟoned well to see some of that growth 

happen here in Grant County.” 

Contact Us: 
Mailing Address: Grant County EDC, 6594 PaƩon Blvd NE, Moses Lake, WA 98837 

Phone: 509‐764‐6579 

Fax: 509‐762‐5161 

Email: jonathan@grantedc.com emily@grantedc.com allan.peterson@wsbdc.org  

EDC	attends	Carbon	Fiber	Conference	
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The mission of the Grant County EDC is: To 

work for the con nued orderly growth of the 

Grant County economy while improving 

quality of life. Part of that work is to reach 

out to Grant County businesses. To that end 

the EDC reaches out to 45 local businesses 

annually. The purpose is to learn about the 

business, the industry, compeƟtors, 

workforce needs, and future growth or 

expansion plans. 

 

This year the EDC reached out to businesses 

in various industries including; 

manufacturing, agricultural services, food 

processing, aerospace, financial services, 

health care, retail, transportaƟon and IT.   

“Even though we have a great diversity of 

industries located here, there are common 

challenges that they all share,” explained 

Allan Peterson, Business Development 

Manager for the EDC. “When we start to 

noƟce common issues we try to dig a liƩle 

deeper into those areas to see if there are 

possible soluƟons that we can help 

establish.” 

Of all the companies the EDC met with over 

the past year, only one has closed its 

operaƟons. Most of the companies visited 

indicated that they are expanding both 

domesƟcally and out of the country.  

Many local business are also hiring for new 

posiƟons. When making hiring decisions, 

companies are looking for people that have 

the right aƫtude and apƟtude.  

 

“Most companies are willing to do training 

for job specific skills if the candidate has the 

right aƫtude and soŌ skills,” said Peterson. 

“Where they are looking for outside 

assistance in training is for leadership skills, 

especially programs that focus on helping 

employees in first level supervisor posiƟons 

be successful.” 

 

MeeƟng with businesses helps shape the 

strategies and services provided by the EDC 

to ensure that the needs of local companies 

are met. 

EDC	Reaches	out	to	Local	Businesses 

Amway Nutrilite Facility in Quincy 

Vantage Data Center Facility in Quincy 



The EDC has released an updated wage 

and benefit report. Twenty‐one 

companies participated in the report and 

represent a total of 2,166 employees. Of 

the twenty‐one participating companies, 

15 of them indicated that they have, or 

will be, increasing employment within 

the next year. 

“The local economy is continuing to grow 

and this report helps quantify that,” said 

Allan Peterson, Business Development 

Manager for the Grant County EDC. “New 

businesses that bring new jobs to the 

area get a lot of media attention but this 

report shows that for this past year and 

the coming year our existing businesses 

are adding more than 300 jobs.”  

In addition to information about job 

growth, the report also contains a 

summary of how employers rate the local 

workforce. For the companies that 

participated in the report: 

 67% rated the trainability of the 

workforce as “Good” or “Excellent” 

 72% rated employee attitude as 
“Good” or “Excellent” 

 85% rated employee productivity as 
“Good” or “Excellent” 

Companies were also asked about the 

quality of life in the community, the 

business climate, and their perception of 

the schools: 

 72% rated the quality of life as 
“Good” or “Excellent” 

 76 % rated the area business climate 
as “Good” or “Excellent” 

 85% rated community colleges as 
“Good” 

Companies gave the lowest ratings to 

area transportation, employee job 

readiness, and the availability of skilled 

labor: 

 68% rated area transportation as 
“Fair” or “Poor” 

 70 % rated employee job readiness 
as “Fair” or “Poor” 

 81% rated the availability of skilled 
labor as  “Fair” or “Poor” 

The report also details wage and benefits 

for over 125 job positions for hourly and 

salaried workers. “This is easily the most 

requested report that we make 

available,” said Peterson. “Local 

companies utilize this data to gauge the 

marketplace, and help them make 

decisions about compensation and 

benefits.” 

Information from the companies that 

participated in the report is held in 

confidence. The Pathfinders consulting 

group out of Dallas, Texas, was the only 

organization that saw any of the raw data 

and they used it to compile the finished 

report. To read the complete report go to 

hƩp://www.grantedc.com/about/news/

economic‐reports.  
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2014	Wage	and	Beneϐit	Survey	 

The Northwest Food Processors 

AssociaƟon (NWFPA), in partnership with 

the Washington State Department of 

Agriculture held a Food Manufacturing 

Technologies & Sustainability Workshop 

early this month at Cave B Winery in 

Quincy. The Port of Quincy, Columbia 

Colstor and the Grant County EDC 

sponsored the event which was aƩended 

by food processors from across the 

region. 

 

The workshop included discussions about 

employee training gaps and the current 

needs and challenges facing the 

industry.  AddiƟonal sessions focused on 

sustainability pracƟces and resources 

available to food processors. They 

included water efficiency, natural gas 

efficiency, and NWFPA’s Sustainability 

Guide & Energy Roadmap, which serve as 

an energy management guide for food 

processors. 

 

Gary Ash with NaƟonal Frozen Foods and 

Marvin Price with ConAgra Lamb Weston 

BSW aƩended the workshop. Gary Ash is 

serving as president of the board of 

directors for the Grant County EDC and 

Marvin Price was president in 2013. 

 

“It is important for the EDC to be present 

and involved in these kinds of events,” 

said Ash. “Based on what was learned at 

the workshop, the EDC is already 

invesƟgaƟng ways it can assist local 

companies with challenges related to 

talent aƩracƟon and recruitment.” 

 

Another challenge discussed was waste 

water permiƫng and the amount of 

Total Dissolved Solids (TDS) in the water. 

Earlier this year David McGirven, Interim 

President for NWFPA, parƟcipated on a 

panel at a Grant County EDC luncheon 

that addressed this topic. Follow up work 

from that luncheon has been ongoing 

and on January 28, NWFPA is hosƟng a 

Technology Showcase highlighƟng 

methods for removing TDS from 

wastewater.  

 

“It has been great to work so closely with 

the Northwest Food Processors 

AssociaƟon,” said Jonathan Smith, 

ExecuƟve Director for the Grant County 

EDC. “They have a team of experts that 

we are able to help connect with the 

large food processing cluster here in the 

County so we can proacƟvely work to 

solve the challenges our companies 

face.” 

NW	Food	Processors	Association	Workshop	in	Quincy	



Partners	&	Investors	
Founders Circle ($75,000+ up) 
ASPI Group 
City of Moses Lake 
City of Quincy 
Grant County 
Grant County PUD 
Port of Moses Lake 
Port of Quincy  

Platinum Division ($50,000-$74,999) 
Central Terminals LLC 
Columbia Basin Herald 
Microsoft Corporation 
Samaritan Healthcare 
Washington Trust Bank 
Yahoo! 
 
Gold Division ($25,000-$49,999) 
Chemi-Con Materials 
Confluence Medical 
Genie Industries 
Hayden Homes 
McKinstry Co., LLC 
 
Silver Division ($15,000-$24,999) 
AKZO Nobel 
City of Ephrata 
CliftonLarsonAllen LLP 
Port of Ephrata 
Port of Mattawa 
REC Silicon 
 
Bronze Division ($2,500-$14,999) 
Accredited Appraisals 
Agri/Com Appraisals 
Alsted Real Estate 
Argus Insurance 
Aviation Technical Services  
B & D Communications 
Basic American Foods 
Barrett Business Services, Inc. (BBSI) 
Belle Enterprises Inc. 
Big Bend Community College 
Canfield & Associates 
Cayuse Lake View Home Sites 
Central Bonded Collectors 
City of Electric City 
City of George 
City of Royal City 
City of Soap Lake 
City of Warden 
Coldwell Banker Tomlinson Ranch & 
Home 
Columbia Basin Development League 
Columbia Basin Job Corp 

Columbia Basin Railroad 
Columbia Colstor, Inc. 
Columbia Electrical Supply 
Bronze Division Continued 
Columbia Glass Inc. 
Columbia Northwest Engineering 
Consolidated Disposal Service, Inc. 
Dano Law Firm, PS 
Express Employment Professionals 
Gary Mann Real Estate 
General Dynamics—OTS 
Guild Mortgage Company 
Horizon Credit Union 
Housing Authority of Grant County 
Inland Cellular 
Inland Tarp & Liner, LLC 
ITC Services, Inc. 
J & M Electric 
JR Newhouse Co., PLLP 
Key Bank 
Lad Irrigation Co., Inc. 
Lamb Weston, BSW 
Landau Associates, Inc. 
LC Farms, Inc. 
Lenroc Company 
Live Nation-Gorge Amphitheatre 
Mardon Resort 
Martin Morris Agency 
Million Air Moses Lake 
Moses Lake Chamber of Commerce 
Moses Lake Community Health 
Center 
Moses Lake School District 
National Frozen Foods 
North Central Washington Fence 
Northland Communications  
Penhallurick’s True Value 
Pillar Rock Grill/Moses Lake Golf Club 
Polhamus Heating & Air Conditioning 
Port of Coulee City 
Port of Hartline 
Port of Royal Slope 
Port of Seattle 
Port of Warden 
Quincy Farm Chemicals, Inc. 
Quincy Foods 
Rock Steel Structures 
SGL Automotive Carbon Fibers 
Skaug Brothers, Inc. 
Skone & Conners 
Tommer Constructions Co., Inc. 
Tommer Equipment Co., Inc. 
Total Employment & Management 
(TEAM) 

Town of Coulee City 
Trask Insurance Inc. 
Umpqua Bank 
Western Pacific Engineering 
Western Polymer Corporation 
Windermere K-2 Realty 
Bronze Division Continued 
Work Source Moses Lake Affiliate 
Zip Truck Lines, Inc. 
 
Friends of the EDC 
Justin Ashley 
Steve Ausere 
David Bailey 
Susie Barr 
Terry Brewer 
Dave Campbell 
Jane Dickinson 
Randy Dickinson 
Dick Ealing 
Jeff Foster 
Rory Knapp 
Denise Lefler 
Fred Lischka 
Don Long 
Alan Lunderburg 
Janea Holmquist Newbry 
Col. Clyde Owen 
Dale Pomeroy 
Jeff Failton 
Sheldon Townsend 
Pat Wold 
 


